
 

Appendix 3  

Copy of Appropriation Notice and Plan 
 
 
 
 
BARNSLEY METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 - SECTION 122(1), (2A) 
APPROPRIATION OF PUBLIC OPEN SPACE 
 
PROPOSED APPROPRIATION OF LAND AT PENNY PIE PARK, DODWORTH ROAD, BARNSLEY 
 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council intends to appropriate for 

public highway purposes an area of approximately 1.133 hectares of land at Penny Pie Park, Dodworth 

Road, Barnsley. The land is part of land presently classed as Public Open Space. The land is intended 

to be used for the purpose of a new highway scheme to alleviate traffic congestion and thereby to 

reduce air pollution.  

 

A copy of the plan showing the area in question may be inspected free of charge during normal office 

hours at Central Library, Wellington House, 36 Wellington Street, Barnsley, S70 1WA. (Plan reference: 

HD 7122127-PH01). It can also be viewed at www.barnsley.gov.uk/services/regeneration/key-projects/ 

 

Any person having any objection to the proposed appropriation should state the grounds of their 

objection in writing and send it, to be received NO LATER THAN 8th April 2019, either by post to  

A.C Frosdick LLB, Dip LG, Executive Director of Core Services and Solicitor to the Council, 

BMBC Legal Services, PO Box 600, Barnsley S70 9EZ, or by e-mail to pennypiepark@barnsley.gov.uk, 

quoting reference CR/HT/401/01 

David Shepherd 

Service Director, Regeneration and Property  

Dated 8th March 2019  
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